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After carefully monitoring the ongoing COVID-19 (Coronavirus) pandemic in the Hilltowns and the current status of COVID-19 in Albany County, The Town of Berne will be begin providing a fixed route Senior Shopping service during the month of December.  The schedule is as follows:
Service will be available on Mondays and Thursdays (except for holidays). Please register well in advance if you anticipate using this service.  Due to the limited number of seats, riders will be scheduled on a first come, first served basis. 
Effective Thursday, December 10, 2020, the route will be as follows:
Fare-free service to Walmart located in Crossgates Commons Plaza, 141 Washington Ave Extension, Albany continuing on to Whole Foods, Colonie Center, 1425 Central Ave, Albany and returning.   The bus will begin the route for pickup at 8:00 a.m. and return at 2:00 p.m. and begin dropping off. 
In order to comply with social distancing guidelines the number of riders is limited to 4, seated in every other row.
The Berne Town Bus may have an additional staff onboard to ensure riders are complying with social distancing guidance and mask usage. New procedures in place during the current Covid Crisis are as follows:
· Masks will be required to ride the bus and will be available to riders if they do not have one. Masks are required at all times! 
· Riders will be screened before being allowed to board the bus. This screening will include a temperature check administered by the driver and individual screening questions. If a rider has a temperature higher than 100^F or answers Yes to any of the screening questions they will not be permitted to ride the bus. Those individuals will be asked to see a doctor, provide written documentation that they are clear, provide the results of a recent Covid test or, in the absence of medical documentation, must wait 14 days before being eligible to ride the bus.
· Cleaning of the buses is done using approved cleaning products and the driver also completes additional cleaning of the bus throughout the day.
For scheduling please contact the Capital District Transportation Authority at             (518)-437-6856 or by email: amyn@cdta.org
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